COFFEE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING
MONDAY, OCTOBER 21, 2019
9:30 O’CLOCK A.M.
COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING ROOM

Coffee County Board of Commissioners met in regular session on Monday, October 21, 2019, at
9:30 o'clock a.m. with the following present: Chairman Jimmy Kitchens, Vice-Chairman Johnny
Wayne Jowers, Commissioners AJ Dovers, Oscar Paulk and Ted O’Steen. Also present were
County Attorney Tony Rowell, Deputy County Clerk Abby Paulk and County Administrator
Wesley Vickers.

Chairman Kitchens called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone. Commissioner Dovers asked
County Fire Chief Steve Carver to give the invocation. Everyone participated in the pledge of allegiance
to the flag of the United States of America.

Chairman Kitchens announced the 2019 ACCG District Meeting will be held in Ware County on
October 30% from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.

Chairman Kitchens announced the annual Area Officials Appreciation Dinner will be held on
Wednesday, October 23 at Dinnerman’s Farm in Adel, GA at 5:00 p.m.

Chairman Kitchens asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the pre-meeting work session and
regular meeting held on September 16, 2019. Commissioner Jowers made a motion to approve the
minutes. Commissioner Paulk seconded the motion. All Commissioners unanimously agreed.

Chairman Kitchens asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Commissioner Dovers made a motion to
approve the agenda. Commissioner O’Steen seconded the motion. All Commissioners unanimously
agreed.

County Attorney Rowell reviewed the lease agreement with Coffee Regional Medical Center at 508
Spring oak Street from August 1,2019 through August 1, 2020. This will be a medical facility for
uninsured patients age 18 and over. It will be staffed by volunteers. Attorney Rowell stated Coffee
Regional Medical Center will maintain the building and provide insurance on the building. The rent will
be $1.00 per year. Chairman Kitchens asked for a motion to approve or reject the lease agreement.
Commissioner Jowers made a motion to approve the lease agreement. Commissioner O’Steen seconded
the motion. All Commissioners unanimously agreed.

Chairman Kitchens asked for a motion to adjourn the Regular Meeting. Commissioner Jowers made a
motion to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:34 a.m. Commissioner Paulk seconded the motion. All
Commissioners unanimously agreed.
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